WINDHAM COMMUNITY GARDEN COMMITTEE
Minutes for August 23, 2011
The meeting was called to order by Chair Marge Govoni.  Present were Marge Govoni, Paul Tringali, Rob Juergens, Rick and Donna Walter, and Priscilla Payne, Brian and Laura Lapierre. Gate Committee members Bruce Gove, Rick Bernard.   Absent Aileen Pelletier, Rachel Michaud.
The meeting was held at Priscilla Payne’s home.

Minutes - The minutes of July 21 were approved on a motion by Paul and seconded by Rob and was approved by 5 members with three abstensions.
Treasurer’s report – Rick reported that the balance in the treasury is  $1,962.74.  In a related discussion Rick said that he wanted to be able to project anticipated costs to be able to develop a budget.  The following were estimated.  $100.00 for each tilling = $200.00, $100.00 for completion of the gate, $450.00 for compost. $150.00 for lime.
Gate -   Rick and Bruce have worked on  the gate and we thank them for that.  The gate committee will meet Thursday, August 25 at 5:30 at Paul’s.  We discussed a service gate and it seems like there is a easy solution by opening an area of fence which could be then be replaced by leftover fencing.
Shed – Donna will contact  Gary Pitt of G &M Painting to see if he is still planning on sealiong the shed.  If not she will ask him if he can get the material and Bruce has offered to do the painting.
Soil management – Laura will do another soil test.  Paul will call Benson regarding compost.  Lime and compost will come to approx. $600.00 and will come from the grant money.  Paul will also check with Ernie to see if he will till the garden the first week in November.  Brian suggested that the upper portion of the garden be tilled first and that the side where there is buckwheat that has gone to seed be plowed at the end.
Other garden related issues – We set the closing date of the garden at October 30.  That weekend will be a work weekend to make sure everything is cleaned up.  Gardeners will be notified by email to check tomatoes and potatoes for late blight and to carry any diseased plants out of the garden to be destroyed or sent to a landfill.
We also discussed planning educational events through the winter and in the spring.  Marge will contact Bria to discuss this idea.

Fundraising -  We discussed several ideas and have set the following dates.

· Saturday, October 8 – yard sale  Paul will contact Ernie to see if we can us his property.  We will charge people to rent space for tables and we will have our own tables.  So save your donations while you do fall cleaning (does anyone really do that anymore!)
· Saturday, February 4 – Chili Challenge 
· Grants – Aileen and Priscilla will look into this
· Rob and Donna and Bruce will design and build a sign to advertise events
Kiosk – We will send in the form and tell them we will take delivery in the spring

Marge will check with the school to see when we can begin using the AD’s conference room for meetings.  She will notify us when the date of the next meeting will be.

Paul is looking at a purple martin house and will donate it to the garden if it looks to be in good condition.  Priscilla will research what locations are good and send that info to Paul.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 on a motion by Paul and seconded by Rob.

Thanks to everyone who brought snacks.

Respectfully submitted

Priscilla Payne, Secretary

Agenda items for the next meeting.

· To do list for closing the garden

· Expectations for gardeners for closing

· Reports on Compost, soil testing, tilling and gate

· Yard sale

· Report on research for allocation of beds

· Other
